
Village of Richmondville 
Planning Board  minutes 

December 14, 2023 
  

4:17PM   meeting was called to order in person at village office, The Pledge of Allegiance was  done. 
 
 Present: Lisa Scott, Linda Carpenter, Scott Hill, Joan Sondergaard, Jesse Wilcox 
  
Guests: none 
 
Lisa Scott ran the meeting and Linda Carpenter was secretary 
 
Approval of November minutes.  Joan Sondergaard made the motion to accept the November 
minutes,Scott Hill seconded, all voted in favor to accept the November minutes.  
 
 Correspondence: None 

Old Business: 
 No update on the chicken recommendation made by the PB. 
Lisa Scott contacted Milan Jackson and told him he could go ahead with the lot line/subdivision 

 filings. 
 
New Business:  

The PB has been asked if they have anything to put in the quarterly newsletter.  We would like 
 the update on the chicken recommendation entered so residents can plan if they are considering 
 getting chickens this spring.   

 
Attached to these minutes is a flyer that Schoharie sent out to their residents to gather input for 

 their Comprehensive Plan.  This PB would like to recommend that this village creates a similar 
 flyer to send out in the village electric bills.  A survey using survey money should be set up so 
 residents can respond.  Some suggestions to be added to the survey would be  questions 
 concerning solar, 5G boxes which would be attached to poles on our streets, short term rentals 
 in the village, and a cannabis dispensary located in our village.  This flyer could also ask for 
 committee members from the residents. 

 
The PB would like to recommend that Diana Spenello be reappointed back to the PB.  She has 

 been contacted and is willing to serve on the PB. 
 
 

Updates from Jesse Wilcox:The owner of River Street who put up a fence without getting a permit will be 
filling out the fencing application. 

 
Next meeting is on January 11th  at 4:15pm in the Village office. 
 
Scott Hill  made the motion to adjourn the meeting, Joan Sondergaard seconded, meeting was 
adjourned at 5:12pm. 

Submitted by Linda Carpenter, PB Secretary 


